
RPCC General Meeting Minutes 
November 14, 2016 - Rolando Park Elementary School 

 
The meeting was called to order at 7:05 by President Sonia Lang. 
 
Dues and Membership: Sonia gave the report in Treasurer Lynn Edward’s absence, 
who was representing us at the San Diego City Council meeting about the mini-dorm 
ordinance. She stated that we now have 100 paid households, with $1220 in dues, 
along with $953 in donations, for a total of $2173. 
 
Sonia also reminded us of the Holiday Social, held this year at the Kroc Center’s 
Community Room. The RPCC will furnish the food, and there will be door prizes! As 
always, bring a neighbor! 
 
Next, Officer Terry Hoskins spoke briefly about crime in our 820 service area, covering 
10 communities. There were 15 car prowls, 10 residential burglaries, and 3 street 
robberies, with few in our neighborhood. He shared his phone number if we have 
problems: 619-533-5552. 
 
Then Jeffrey Brooker, Mid-City Division Attorney, talked about his move to community 
work from domestic violence, and said to let him know if we have chronic offenders in 
our neighborhood. These he can handle personally, such as loitering, trespassing, 
home invasions, or drugs. He admonished us to call the police quickly, and stated that 
witnesses are considered good evidence. 
 
Ron Lacey, consultant from Pure Water, also spoke. Pure Water just had an open 
house with 300-400 people attending. The City Council has embraced the whole 
project, which is good news for making us less dependent on other water sources in the 
future. By 2035, the last facility will be built, providing 53 millions of water a day, after 30 
million gallons a day in 2021. He highly recommends taking a tour of the facility, which 
several of us have done. 
 
The RPCC Board Election was at 8:00, results to be posted in the upcoming 
newsletter. 
 
Lastly, we had community input on questions/concerns about traffic in our area in 
preparation for a February visit by City of San Diego Traffic Engineer Lakshmishri 
Vijayakumar. People voiced concerns about speeding at Celia Vista and Aragon, and 
the fact that stop signs only seemed to work for awhile. Speed bumps as a further 
alternative were brought up. Another area of speed concern was at 69th and Waite, 
along with lines being painted over at 69th and Livingston. In addition, a complaint was 
made about southbound traffic being backed up in the late afternoon at College and 
College Grove Way. Lastly, there was a question about what other ways are there to 
report traffic problems besides the Get it Done ap. 
 
At 8:30 the meeting was adjourned. 


